MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

OCTOBER 21, 2015
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:05 P.M.  Secretary Hayes opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.  There was a moment of silence for fallen soldiers, firefighters, EMS workers, etc.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present 



Comm. Raymond Perry
Present
Comm. Michael Costello
Present 
Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Present (Arrived 7:20 PM)
Comm. Costello, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meetings held on September 16, 2015 subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to these meetings.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

INSURANCE REPORT:  Comm. Dipierro reported that Bob Soden would not be present due to the fact that he was in the hospital for surgery, but if we need anything we can contact his office.
Comm. Dipierro stated that we are working on the budget now and asked Joe Massoni if he had received any numbers yet for insurance cost for next year.  Joe said that he did not, but he does not foresee any issues with the insurance.  A discussion followed.

CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Pipero gave his report (attached).  Chief Pipero said that the only matter he had pertained to radios.  

The Police Department contacted us and wanted to know how many radios we wanted.  
Chief Pipero stated that originally the Township was going to invest money for new radios, but then he received a call and was informed that the Township is not paying for them.  Chief Pipero told them that we had just spent $235,000 to upgrade our radios, and if they were not paying for new ones, we did not want them.  

Chief Pipero said that he received another call and was told that there will be a maintenance fee to maintain these radios, and the way they were going to figure the cost was to divide the number of radios and pay per radio.  Chief Pipero told them this was not fair.  We have 76 radios and 400 calls a year; EMS has 30 radios and uses the radios twice as many times.  Chief Pipero said that he was told to talk to Wayne Hamilton about this.  A discussion followed.
Chief Pipero stated that he thinks the Board should send a letter to Wayne Hamilton.  Comm. Dipierro said that this is something that we will have to deal with.  We were the only ones to upgrade our radios.  Comm. Dipierro said that we do not agree, but we did respond.  Comm. Dipierro said that if we do not respond we will not be part of it.  A discussion followed.
FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:    Fire Official Zih was present and gave his report (attached).   Ernie stated that this was his busiest month of the year.  Ernie said that he wanted to thank the Fire Company for their help with October’s Fire Prevention Programs at the schools and the Day Care centers, etc.  It has been long days, but they have been getting it done.

Ernie said that inspections have picked up, and they will be doing the audit next month.  There have been no major inspections.  Smoke detector certifications have gone down.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:   Todd stated that Joe’s Heating came in to check the heater in the firehouse.
Comm. Dipierro stated that there is some uneven pavement by the flag pole.  He suggested that they check it out before the winter.

.LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf stated that he will need an Executive Session to discuss contract negotiations.
Attorney Youssouf said that he had a copy of the contract between the Board and Serg Construction for the installation of a fire hydrant at the new firehouse.  The contract sum is $21,735.  The contract is to be filed.
There was a discussion on the 2016 budget.  Attorney Youssouf stated that the 2016 budget must be presented for approval no later than 12/22/15.  The Public Hearing of the Budget will be on 1/20/16, and the election will be on 2/20/16.  The voters will vote for one Commissioner for a 3 three year term, and vote for a Commissioner for a two year term to fill Commissioner LeBrun’s vacancy.
Attorney Youssouf said that he will provide the nominating petitions.  He will bring them to the next meeting.  The petition must be handed in 28 days prior to the election (1/22/16).  

Attorney Youssouf stated that he was asked to write a letter to the MTUD about the waiver of inspection fees, which he did.  Attorney Youssouf read the MTUD’s letter in response to his request to waive fees (attached).
The MTUD will not grant a waiver of these fees because they said the waiver would shift the project costs from the taxpayers in Monroe Fire District #1, who will benefit from the project to all of MTUD’s ratepayers.  A discussion followed.
Attorney Youssouf said he will write back and advise them that Monroe Volunteer Fire Co. #1 also fights fires in the other districts.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro said that the problem is that he spoke to Serg Construction about the second hydrant, and he was told that District #1 was low on their escrow account.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf stated that his advice is to pay the required funds “under protest”, and ask them to reconsider the wisdom of their decision.

Comm. Dipierro stated that we already paid them for the connection and now they are charging us for the hydrant that we are putting in on our own property.
Comm. Costello said that he does not want to send the check to them, but Comm. Dipierro stated that work cannot be done.  It will be held up if we do not pay.

Attorney Youssouf said that they should pay the amount due under protest, and then advise them that we will start charging them for our inspections.

Ernie said that we did charge them for inspections.  Comm. Dipierro said that they should not get any special treatment.

Attorney Youssouf said that he will send them a letter.

A discussion followed on whether the money should be paid.  Comm. Dipierro said that no one will come out to the job if we do not pay.  Comm. Dipierro said that we should pay what is owed.

Attorney Youssouf stated that he had copies of two Resolutions that were adopted at the September meeting which were to be attached to the minutes.  He had the Resolution accepting the Resignation of Robert LeBrun with regrets, and the Resolution awarding a contract to Advanced Air Systems, LLC, for the purchase and installation of an SCBA Refill Station.  Attorney Youssouf said that he also had a copy of this contract for Advanced Air Systems, LLC.

ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni was present and gave his report.  Joe said that the monthly financial reports were sent out.  He will bring the transfers for the line items to the November and December meetings.  
Joe said that he will be meeting with the Budget Committee.

Comm. Dipierro stated that they should put on the ballot a question pertaining to the purchase of two new trucks (rescue truck and ladder truck)   Joe said that they will have to spec trucks because they have to have exact numbers for the ballot.  A discussion followed.
Attorney Youssouf said that the Bond Referendum will have to be introduced in November, and then advertised; then a second hearing and if approved goes on the ballot.  Attorney Youssouf said that he will work on this.

Joe Massoni reminded the Board that all line items must be indicated on the purchase orders.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
LINE ITEM
Apruzzese, McDermott, Mastro, Murphy - $222.12 – legal fees

A-11
Absolute Fire Protection - $88; $160.50; $377.10


0-15
Amanda’s Web – $100
- website




A-8

ANS Consultants - $1,530 – concrete inspection



B-2a
ANS Consultants - $575; $735 – inspections



B-2a
Auto King Parts & Supplies - $64.33




0-15
Bank of America - $472.07






0-9, 0-16
Bank of America - $1,699.44 





0-9, 0-16



Citgo - $156.74 - fuel






0-9
Confires Fire Protection – $31.50 – recharge extinguisher

0-15
Family Practice – $1,250 – physicals




0-18
Feldman, Soblosky, Massoni & Co. - $7,478



A-11
FF1 Professional Safety Service
 - $41.11



0-4
Future Signs - $8.500 – sign for new firehouse



B-2a
Grainger - $41.31






0-8
Motorola - $156 – repairs






0-15
Mitchell Associates - $12,390, $2,925, $3,635



B-2a
N.J. American Water - $176.60 – hydrants



A-6
N.J. League of Municipalities - $65

National Terminal - $596.30 – fuel




0-9
James Pellino - $5,800






B2a
Procomm Systems - $17,910






B2a
Selective Signalling - $3,795 – repairs




0-15
Santorini Construction - $342,570.98




B2a
Serg Construction - $17,222 – remove & install curb


B2a
T&M Associates - $3,625 – Signal Preemption



B2a
Verizon Wireless - $1,669.94





0-7, 0-4
Verizon Wireless - $908.52






0-7
Joseph Youssouf - $12,421.28





A-11
MTUD - $860 – escrow account
TOTAL:  $450,245.84
FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:
Ernie Zih - $199.83 – reimbursement




F-3
Alert-All - $877.50 – fire prevention material



F-3
Joshua Marcus Group - $660 – fire prevention material


F-3
Verizon - $627.43






F-3
Pat Reardon - $135






F-3

TOTAL: $2,499.76

Comm. Costello stated that he did not want to pay the invoices for Mitchell Architect Associates. A discussion followed.  Comm. Dipierro suggested that the Board hold off voting on the bills until after the Executive Session.
Comm. Costello, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to pay the Fire Prevention bills read.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Costello

Yes
Comm. DiLieto

Aye



Comm. Dipierro

Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  Comm. Dipierro stated that at the last meeting Comm. LeBrun had asked us to look up the total money paid to RumZdad so far for the year.  The total paid through the end of August was $8,316.54.
There was a discussion on the emergency preemption system, which T&M Associates and Fai-gon are working on.  The conduits have been installed.
There was a discussion on the progress of the firehouse. Comm. Dipierro said that they will try to get the building enclosed before the winter.  

There was a discussion on change orders.  
CORRESPONDENCE:  Comm. DiLieto stated that there was a letter from the Police pertaining to the matter of upgrading the radios, as previously discussed.
MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC:   No comments
Attorney Youssouf read the resolution to go into Executive Session to discuss Attorney-Client privileged matters.

Comm. DiLieto, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to adopt the resolution to go into Executive session to discuss Attorney-Client privileged matters.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. DiLieto
Aye



Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye

Public meeting adjourned 8:25 PM
Public Meeting re-opened at 9:36 PM

Comm. Costello stated that the Board should table the bills submitted by Mitchell totaling $18,950.  
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to pay the bills read excluding the 3 bills submitted by Mitchell totaling $18,950.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. DiLieto
Aye



Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye





Comm. Costello
No

There was a discussion on appointing Mark Agolia as Commissioner to fill the unexpired term of Comm. LeBrun until the election in February.
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to appoint Mark Agolia as Commissioner to fill the unexpired term vacated by Robert LeBrun.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. DiLieto
Aye



Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye





Comm. Costello
Abstain

Attorney Youssouf administered the oath of office to Mark Agolia.

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to adjourn the public meeting. 
ROLL CALL:
 
Comm. DiLieto
Aye



Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye
Meeting adjourned at 9:47 PM.
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